
 

 
 

Knightline 5300 
Division 5 

www.kc5300.org 
 

Volume 52,  Issue No. 10 GOLETA VALLEY COUNCIL 5300 – 1961 - 2013 April 2013 

Luck of the Irish Strikes for St. 
Patrick’s Day

 
Pictured:  Another joyful gathering  

for our St. Patrick’s Day 
Party!
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Grand Knight’s Article 

 

By Patrick Donohoe 

“Dear brothers and sisters, let us not be 
closed to the newness that God wants to bring 
into our lives! Are we often weary, 
disheartened and sad? Do we feel weighed 
down by our sins? Do we think that we won’t 
be able to cope? Let us not close our hearts, 
let us not lose confidence, let us never give 
up: there are no situations which God cannot 
change, there is no sin which he cannot 
forgive if only we open ourselves to him.”
  –Pope Francis 

Dear Brother Knights, 

The Lord has risen. Rejoice in the resurrection of 
Jesus Christ, the divine truth of our Catholic faith. 
To all Knights and their families a joyous and 
loving Easter blessing. The selection of Pope 
Francis as our new spiritual leader is a sacred gift 
to our Church and the world. 

(Continued on page 3) 
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  April, 2013 
4-1 Monday Officers’ Meeting, Conference Room, 8 PM 
4-8 Monday Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 7:30 PM 
4-14 Sunday Parish Breakfast with Knights Recruitment Table, Parish Hall, 8:30 AM 
   
  May, 2013 
5-4 Saturday Carnival/Auction	
  Dinner,	
  St.	
  Marks	
  Church	
  –	
  5	
  p.m. 
5-6 Monday Officers’ Meeting, Conference Room, 8 PM 
5-12 Sunday Gourmet Breakfast, Parish Hall – 8:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m. 

Mother’s	
  Day	
  Orchids	
  distributed	
  after	
  all	
  Masses 
5-13 Monday Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 7:30 PM 
5-16 to  
5-19 

 State	
  Convention,	
  	
  San	
  Diego,	
  California 

5-24 Friday William	
  McLafferty	
  Golf	
  Tournament,	
  Glenn	
  Annie	
  Golf	
  Course	
   	
  12	
  
noon 

    

 

 

 

KNIGHTLINE 5300 
April 1, 2013, The Knightline 5300 is published monthly in 
Goleta, California as the Official Newsletter of the Knights of 
Columbus, Goleta Valley Council 5300, P.O. Box 65, Goleta, CA 
93116-0065.  Publication of Knightline 5300 is an activity of the 
Knights of Columbus and all members are welcome to 
participate.  Neither the Editor nor the Council may agree or 
disagree with opinions expressed within this publication's articles 
and neither take responsibility or offer endorsements of 
advertisers.  Knightline 5300 deadline is the 20th of the month for 
the following month’s issue.  Subscription price included in dues. 

Laura Schuberg,  Newsletter Editor,   
E-mail: L.Schuberg@gmail.com 
 

 
 
 

Schedule of Events 
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Below you will find the list of people who we should 
be praying for: 
 

• SK Steve Schlesselmann  

• SK Jim Wasil 

• Bro. Fritz Cahill and his son Tom Cahill 

• SK Joseph Connolly (Council 1684& Color 
Guard) 

• SK John Bravo 

• SK Bernie Jochum 

• Patricia Puerling, wife of SK Tom Puerling 

• Patricia Schrader, wife of SK Roy Schrader 

• Judy Klinge, wife of SK Brian Klinge 

• Terry Pugh, wife of SK Earl Pugh 

• Denise Swiacki, wife of SK Walter Swiacki 

• Donna Abels, wife of SK Jim Abels 

• Ray Villa and Soccorro Sieckmann, brother-in-
law and sister-in-law to SK Felix Sanchez 

• Anita Pullens, sister-in-law of SK Felix Sanchez 

• Sr. Teresa Meza. Sister of SK Jose Meza 

• Nancy Herrera, widow of SK Pablo Herrera 

• Maureen Lacey, widow of SK John Lacey 

• SK Deacon Mike Betlisky (Carpinteria) 

• Alice Velasco, wife of SK Bruce Velasco 

• For Fr. Dennis Collins of Our Lady of Sorrows 

For the repose of the soul of Heidi Good Swiacki, 
daughter-in-law of SK Walter Swiacki, who passed 
on to her Eternal Reward recently.  And also for the 
repose of the soul of Rev. Thomas A. Meskill, former 
Pastor at St. Raphael, 1978-1987. May the Perpetual 
Light shine upon them both and their families during 
this time. 
We should also be praying for our priests and deacons 
who are our spiritual leaders in our spiritual 

community. 
 
If you know of anybody in need of our prayers please 
feel free to contact me at 967-9473. 

 
(Continued from page 1…) 
 
A multitude of thanks to all the Patrons of our 
Council’s Fish Dinners during Lent.  A great sense of 
the community enjoying each other’s company in 
faith is what I witnessed at our dinners this year. A 
heartfelt thanks to Richard Scholl for organizing this 
event and all the great help from the Knights, their 
family and friends. 
 
St. Mark’s Church has invited all our Knights and 
their  families to attend their Carnival/Auction 
Dinner, Saturday May 4th, 5 to 8 p.m. (tentatively). 
For more information contact Brother Knights 
Thomas Bauer or Shane Soliz.  
 
Mother’s Day is Sunday, May 12th and all mothers 

will receive a 
complimentary 

breakfast between 
8:30 and 11 a.m. 
in the Parish Hall. 
Our Council will 
also distribute 
orchids to our 
mothers after 
each Mass. 

 
The Annual Bill McLafferty Golf Tournament will be 
a fun filled sporting event on May 24th at 12 noon at 
the Glenn Annie Golf Links. I Patrick Donohoe your 
Grand Knight am putting out a special challenge to 
any and all past Grand Knights to sponsor a hole at 
this most worthy event. Tim Hogan or John Peyton 
can fill you in on the sponsorship details. I certainly 
would like to see as many Past Grand Knights and 
Knights play in this tournament. There will be many 
novel and fun prizes and a good day of golf for all 
participants. 
 
Vivat Jesus. 
Grand Knight Patrick Donohoe 
 

Chancellor’s Report 

 

        SK Jack Turney, Chancellor 
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Happy 90th Birthday on April 10th - Harold ‘Hal’ Thompson
Harold Owen Thompson,  Jr., was born on 
April 10, 1923 in Chicago, Illinois.  Hal & 
Marcella Josephine Sanders were married 
on May 12, 1956 at St. Andrews Church in 
Pasadena by Rev. Harold  Laubacher.
   Proud parents of  five children, six grand-
children and two great-grandsons.  They  
are twins Ruth and Patricia, Harold III, 
John, Daniel.  Grandchildren include: 
Harold IV, Katharine, Daniel, Sarah, Julia 
and Jon-Michael.  Great-grandson are 
Thomas Paul and Harold V.
   Hal joined St. Raphael parish in 1975.  
He is a Eucharistic Minister, volunteer for 
St. Vincent de Paul and a member of
Sociable Seniors.
   He rejoined the Knights of Columbus 
on May 13, 1996 with Bernie Jochum his 
sponsor.  He initially joined in 1947 in 
Glendale, California.
   Marcella was a member of the Church 
choir, other choral  groups, musical theater 
and cantor at St. Raphael.  She died on 
June 10, 1993. 
   In 1942 Hal joined the U.S. Navy at age 
18 serving through 1945 in the Canal Zone 
and the Philippines. 
   Hal worked for IBM for 25-years and 
Southern California Gas for 5-years.

Hal and Marcella in photo in backyard of home. In right photo, Hal and  Marcella are shown 
with granddaughter Sarah Green in 1992.  Below are part of  Hal’s  12 family members: Jon-
Michael, Ruth, Sarah, Katharine, Julia, Danny and Daniel (father).
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Dick  and Monica on their wedding day.

Dick  at  his  First  Holy  Communion.

The Bilski Family gather at Cold Springs Tavern for 
a delicious meal. Seated, left to right: David Kohler, 

Steve Kohler, Monica Bilski, Richard Bilski, Joe Yonke. 
Standing, left to right: Vern Robbins, Stephanie Robbins, 

Kristen Kohler, Mary Kohler, Janelle Kohler, Craig 
Kohler, John David Yonke, Scott Kohler, Stacey Yonke.

Monica and Dick enjoying the wedding
reception for their daughter Stacey’s

Wedding Day, Sept. 17, 1988 at  Serra Hall.

Richard Stanley Bilski was 
born on  April 19, 1930 in 
Grand Rapids, MI.
   Dick and Monica Mae 
McConnell were married 
on June 28, 1958 in Clare, 
Michigan by Rev. Shruba in St. 
Cecelia Church.  They met at a 
College Oktoberfest.
   Proud parents of five children: 
Stacey (Yonke), Mary (Kohler), 
Rosemarie, Stephanie Robbins
and Stanley (deceased).
   Proud of their 7 grandchildren: 
Kristin 25, Craig 24, Scott 20, 
Joe 20, Janelle 18, John David 
17, and Steven 15.
   Dick and Monica joined St. 
Raphael Parish in 1965.
   Monica, native of Clare, 
Mich., died on July 8, 2011.
   Dick initially joined the KC on 
April 14, 1957 in Grand Rapids.
He became a 4th Degree  on Oct. 
18, 1969 with Council 5300.
   Before retiring in 1995, Dick 
worked as a Union Steamfitter 
for Local 250 in Los Angeles on 
projects in Southern California.
  He also did mining in 
northern California and Upper 
Michigan.
   The Bilksi’s  loved traveling to 
Mexico, Canada, Alaska and all 
over the United States.
   Dick has 3 brothers and a 
sister in Grand Rapids where 
his parents, Stanley S. and 
Sophia R. Bilski lived most of 
their lives.  Monica had two 
brothers, both deceased.
   “The best things about being a 
Knight are the Brotherhood of 
fellow Knights and the projects
that help others,” stated Dick.

Happy 83rd Birthday on April 19 - Richard Bilski

5 Barbers to Serve You
Tim, Lynn, Andre, Andy, Poco

In Fairview Shopping Center
Since 1964
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Welcome!
TO OUR PRACTICE

Present this for a FREE Patient Care Kit

122 S Patterson Ave #107 & 109, Santa Barbara,  CA 93111
805-964-4759   *   805-967-0272

www.DentistryinParadise.com

We are delighted to welcome you to
our dental family! We’re committed to providing 
a full range of preventive and cosmetic services 

to enhance your smile and well-being.
Please call today for a free consultation.

Dr. Larry Basham, Dr. Kevin Miller
and the staff of Dentistry in Paradise

GWEN HUESTON
Manager

(805) 403-4983
Fax (805) 562-8755

5276 Hollister Ave., Suite 405

Russell Newby
Tax Service Enrolled Agent

 

*  Tax Preparation for Individuals

*  Businesses * Estates * Trusts

*  Multistate Returns

*  Audit Representation

*  IRS Problem Resolution

Since 1988

BUY ONE, GET ONE FREE
$9988

Frames included

get 2 complete pairs of lined bifocals!
cr-39 hard resin plastic ft 28. same RX on both pairs

With this coupon. Some restrictions apply. Not valid with other offers or prior purchases.

Goleta Valley Optical
5124 Hollister Ave. Santa  Barbara. 967-1012

expires 4-30-13
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MARIO F. BORGATELLO
Happy 95th Birthday on April 18th

Mario, at age 18, joined the Knights of Columbus Council #1684.
     Mario F. Borgatello was born on April 18, 1918 in Santa Barbara, California, the 
youngest of five children to Secondo Borgatello and Josephine Prato Borgatello.  Six 
short months after Mario was born, Secondo passed away leaving Josephone to raise 
five young children on her own.  Times were very tough and they did the best that 
they could to get by on a daily basis with much help from Santa Barbara County 
Social Services.  As a way to feed the family, Josephine began providing boarding for 
the immigrants that would come from Italy as gardeners and stone masons.
     In the late 1920’s Mario and his older brother Charles started collecting food 
scraps to help feed the hogs that their mom was raising.  Over the years this hauling 
business has evolved into what is now known as MarBorg Industries. In 1938 Mario 
met Marguerite Saulsburg, the love of his life.  They were married in November of 
1941 at St. Joan of Arc Church in Las Vegas.  Mario and Marguerite (Peggy) were 
married for 70-years and had two sons, David and Mario Jr.  Peggy died June 1, 2011.  
Since then the family has blossomed to 7 grandchildren and 21 great-grandchildren.  
Grandchildren are Theresa Carlson, Anthony Borgatello, Brian Borgatello, Andrea 
Forey, Kathy Koeper, Kristine Trockmorton, Kerri Boeddeker.  Great-Grandchildren 
are Austin Borgatello, Brian David Borgatello, Sophia Borgatello, Nathan Borgatello, 
Katie Delgadillo, Kristie Delgadillo, Dane Carlson, Bella Carlson, Anthony 
Borgatello, Adriana Borgatello, Kylie Koeper, Jacob Koeper, Benjamin Boeddeker, 
Hunter Boeddeker, Harrison Boeddeker, Samuel Boeddeker, Victoria Throckmorton, 
Travis Trockmorton, Juliana Forey,  Nicholas Forey and Lucay Forey.
     

Four photos in color were taken at Mario’s 93rd birthday. The other is of Mario and Peggy with their two sons.

Mario has been a KC member for 77 years.
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Lenten Fish Frys Successful 
By Rich Scholl, Chairman 

The Fish Frys for 2013 are in the books as a 
success.  Everyone who attended agreed that the 
food was great, especially the switch to brownies 
and crumb cake baked in our own kitchen.  A lot of 
knights pitched in and made the work go well.  It all 
added up to a good time for the crew and dinner 
customers.  We made a net profit of approximately 
$8100.  This is $1000 less than last year and seems 
due to less attendance by Knights at the dinners.  
We hope to see more Knights next year since this 
event has become a big part of our annual income, 
which we use for charitable purposes. 
 
Many Knights and friends contributed their hours to 
make the Fish Frys a big success this year.  The able 
crew consisted of Jim Bradbury, John McLafferty, 
Tim Hogan, Mike and Mirtha Donovan, Rich and 
Ginny Scholl, Larry and Melinda Torres, Cece 
Burich, Mary, John Peyton, Paul and Evalina 
Curzan, Patrick Donohoe, Frank and Cay Donohoe, 
Joe Bauer, Vince Filippello, John Kestel, Felix and 
Julie Sanchez, Walt McCartney, Rafael Cardenas, 
Bill Fuhrer, and Mitch Gannon, a new member of 
the parish who showed up unannounced. 
 
As usual, a big thanks you to Tom Modugno at 
Santa Cruz Markets for getting us good fish at a 
great price, and to Ralph Karleskint of Farmer Boy 
Restaurant for supplying other items.   
 
Pro-life Report for April 2013 
Many thanks to all those who participated in the just 
concluded 40 Days for Life vigil.  Our peaceful and 
prayerful presence made a statement to both the 
workers and customers at the local abortion facility.  
We hope and pray that hearts and minds were 
changed.  We know they were influenced.  Even 
when we receive a negative reaction, we know that 
our pro-life message is having an impact and we 
pray even harder for that person.  Your continued 
support for Life during this 40th anniversary year of 
the infamous 1973 Roe v Wade Supreme Court 
decision is required.   We will succeed! 
 
John Kirk 

 
 
Pictured:  Youth from St. Raphael’s Life Teen 
Program pray outside of Planned Parenthood during the 
40 Days for Life Movement 
 
 
Our	
  First	
  Words	
  from	
  Pope	
  Francis:	
  
	
  
Brothers	
  and	
  sisters,	
  good	
  evening.	
  
You	
  all	
  know	
  that	
  the	
  duty	
  of	
  the	
  Conclave	
  was	
  to	
  give	
  
a	
  bishop	
  to	
  Rome.	
  It	
  seems	
  that	
  my	
  brother	
  Cardinals	
  
have	
  come	
  almost	
  to	
  the	
  ends	
  of	
  the	
  Earth	
  to	
  get	
  him	
  
...	
  but	
  here	
  we	
  are.	
   I	
   thank	
  you	
  for	
  the	
  welcome	
  that	
  
has	
  come	
  from	
  the	
  diocesan	
  community	
  of	
  Rome.	
  
And	
   now	
   let	
   us	
   begin	
   this	
   journey,	
   the	
   Bishop	
   and	
  
people,	
   this	
   journey	
   of	
   the	
   Church	
   of	
   Rome,	
   which	
  
presides	
   in	
  charity	
  over	
  all	
  the	
  Churches,	
  a	
   journey	
  of	
  
brotherhood	
   in	
   love,	
   of	
   mutual	
   trust.	
   Let	
   us	
   always	
  
pray	
  for	
  one	
  another.	
  Let	
  us	
  pray	
  for	
  the	
  whole	
  world	
  
that	
  there	
  might	
  be	
  a	
  great	
  sense	
  of	
  brotherhood.	
  My	
  
hope	
  is	
  that	
  this	
   journey	
  of	
  the	
  Church	
  that	
  we	
  begin	
  
today,	
   together	
   with	
   help	
   of	
   my	
   Cardinal	
   Vicar,	
   be	
  
fruitful	
  for	
  the	
  evangelization	
  of	
  this	
  beautiful	
  city.	
  
	
  
And	
  now	
   I	
  would	
   like	
   to	
   give	
   the	
  blessing,	
   but	
   first	
   I	
  
want	
  to	
  ask	
  you	
  a	
  favor.	
  Before	
  the	
  bishop	
  blesses	
  the	
  
people,	
  I	
  ask	
  that	
  you	
  would	
  pray	
  to	
  the	
  Lord	
  to	
  bless	
  
me	
  —	
  the	
  prayer	
  of	
  the	
  people	
  for	
  their	
  Bishop.	
  Let	
  us	
  
say	
  this	
  prayer	
  —	
  your	
  prayer	
  for	
  me	
  —	
  in	
  silence.	
  ...	
  
	
  
I	
  will	
   now	
  give	
  my	
   blessing	
   to	
   you	
   and	
   to	
   the	
  whole	
  
world,	
  to	
  all	
  men	
  and	
  women	
  of	
  good	
  will.	
  
	
  
Brothers	
  and	
  sisters,	
   I	
   am	
   leaving	
  you.	
  Thank	
  you	
   for	
  
your	
   welcome.	
   Pray	
   for	
   me	
   and	
   I	
   will	
   be	
   with	
   you	
  
again	
  soon.	
  	
  We	
  will	
  see	
  one	
  another	
  soon.	
  	
  Tomorrow	
  
I	
   want	
   to	
   go	
   to	
   pray	
   the	
   Madonna,	
   that	
   she	
   may	
  
protect	
  Rome.	
  	
  Good	
  night	
  and	
  sleep	
  well!	
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Advertise in the Future Issues
Knights of Columbus,

Goleta Valley Council 5300

KNIGHTLINE
Monthly Publication - 52nd Year

PO Box 65, Goleta, CA 931116-0064
Advertising Rates

Payable within 15-days after publication
Size Ad…..Full Color Cost

1/8 page.. $25 or $20 if prepaid;  
1/4 page… $45 or $35 if prepaid;
1/2 page…  $75 or $60 if prepaid; 
1 page…  $125 or $100 if prepaid.

Call Joe Kovach,
Volunteer Ad Salesperson, 964-0881 

Domingo’s Café
5782 Hollister Ave., 967-0655

Open 7 Days a week - 6 a.m. - 2 p.m.
Breakfast & Lunch Specials

Delicious Mexican & American Foods
Family Owned and Operated Since 1974

Domingo & Teresa Sifuentez and daughter Monicia
owners of Domingo’s Cafe

Serving friends and visitors since 1974.
At present location since 2000,

previously at Orchid Bowl for 13 years
initially at San Marcos Bowl from 1974 - 87.

Photo by Thomas Mendoza
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Franciscan Sisters of Penance and Charity 
by Richard Scholl 

(Continued from last month’s Knightline) 
There are 3 United States Provinces headquartered 
in Denver, Colorado (Sacred Heart Province), 
Redwood City, California (St. Francis Province), 
and Stella Niagara, NY (Holy Name Province). The 
United States provinces sponsor missions in 
Chiapas, Mexico and Tanzania, East Africa.  
Moving to the West Coast came about through the 
invitation of Franciscan priests who were working 
with immigrants from Germany, first in 
Sacramento, then in Los Angeles working in 
schools and parishes with immigrants from 
Germany, Japan, Mexico, and Southern Europe.  
Invitations then came from around the west for 
ministry in health care and teaching.  For the first 
several decades, teaching, child care and health care 
were the greatest needs of the Catholic immigrant 
communities.  In 1940, the Sisters established a 
hospital in Santa Maria, which has continually 
expanded to become the Marian Regional Medical 
Center.   
In the nineteen sixties and seventies with the 
renewed vision of church expressed in the Second 
Vatican Council, and the struggles in the US for 
human and economic rights, the work of the sisters 
also broadened out, answering to the human needs 
of a new time in pastoral work, faith formation, 
peace and solidarity projects, health care, spiritual 
direction and retreat, education, literacy, elder care, 
job development, and recovery programs.  As their 
ministries diversified, their living situations also 
became diverse, living in smaller communities, 
drawing them closer to the people they serve.   
Locally, Sr. Susan Blomstadt heads the Franciscan 
Renewal Center at the Old Mission.  The St. Francis 
Province has established itself on a firmer financial 
footing than many struggling religious orders in a 
unique way: one of the sisters hit it big in the 
California lottery and gave her winnings to the 
province. 

Another development that has had great influence in 
St. Francis Province is their Associate program.  

These sisters and brothers are not called to the 
vowed life, but feel deeply the call of the Franciscan 
spirit of Mother Magdalen and her Sisters. They 
share mission, vision, prayer life and assemblies. 
 
The sisters' work in Mexico as part of an 
interprovincial mission in Chiapas shows how they 
leverage their resources.   Starting with a base in 
Palenque, established at the invitation of Bishop 
Samuel Ruiz, they began with a house of 
hospitality, started a clinic, and then a vocation 
discernment house. From this base, the sisters work 
in the many small centers of their far-flung parish, 
ministering to the indigenous and mestizo 
communities and educating them to take over. 
 
The order's mission statement reads: We are women 
choosing to live the gospel of Jesus Christ as Sisters 
of St. Francis in the spirit of our foundress, 
Magdalen Damen.  Our diversity of gifts is a power 
we choose to use for and with others because we are 
sisters to all.  Conscious of our personal, communal, 
and national experience of history, sin, and grace, 

we, as people of 
God, commit 
ourselves to 
human rights, 

ecological 
harmony, and 
global peace.   
Wherever we 
live and serve, 
we contemplate 
the Word of God 
and call one 
another to 
conversion of 
heart in order to 
transform unjust 
structures and to 
hear the cry of 
the poor.  
Trusting in God 
and open to risk, 

we walk with courage.
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, COUNCIL 5300 OFFICERS FOR YEAR 2012-2013 

Grand Knight  Patrick Donohoe (805) 698-6102 patdonohoe64@yahoo.com 
Chaplain Fr. Arthur Najera (805) 967-5641  
Deputy Grand Knight  William Fuhrer (805) 683-4236 fuhrerklnsk@msn.com 
Chancellor Jack Turney (805) 967-9473 jacknchrista@verizon.net 
Warden Jim Bradbury (805) 964-8001 cowbou@cox.net 
Advocate Richard Scholl (805) 964-6384 richardscholl@hotmail.com 
Recorder John Peyton (805) 964-1685 jpeyton999@msn.com 
Financial Secretary Chris Arnoult (805) 964-6324 francisarnoult@cox.net 
Treasurer Joseph Darga (805) 964-3264 newheart1229@cox.net 
Lecturer Joe Bauer (805) 967-2221 joebauer2@yahoo.com 
Outside Guard Jose Meza (805) 682-8637  
Inside Guard Raphael Cardenas (805) 967-2309 ggcon51@cox.net 
Trustee-Three Years Ed Barrier (805) 683-4534 ebarrier@att.net 
Trustee-Two Years Mark Vampola (805) 708-2631 vamperz@cox.net 
Trustee-One Year Mike Donovan (805) 967-9506 mkedonovan@aol.com 

 
SERVICE PROGRAM ORGANIZATIONS 
Program Director Patrick Donohoe (805) 698-6102 	
  
Church Director Brian Klinge (805) 967-4753 bklinge5@cox.net 
Community Director Richard Scholl (805) 964-6384  richardscholl@hotmail.com  
Council Director Tim Hogan (805) 683-6344 t4210@cox.net 
Family Director Vacant   
Youth Director John Vasellina (805) 964-3466 srym12@yahoo.com 
Pro-Life Director John C. Kirk Jr.  (805) 967-5996 jckirkjr@aol.com 
Membership Director John Bravo (805) 525-1228 john.bravo@yahoo.com 
 
OTHER IMPORTANT CONTACTS 

Supreme Knight Carl Anderson (203) 772-2130 info@kofc.org	
  
State Deputy Dr. Ray Warriner (909) 434-0460 state.deputy@kofc-california.org 
District Deputy Niceforo Albino Prado (805) 651-8847 snunez890@gmail.com 
District Warden John Bravo (805) 525-1228 john.bravo@yahoo.com 
Faithful Navigator Raphael Cardenas (805)-967-2309 ggcon51@cox.net 
Insurance Field Agent Jehan Fernando (805) 231-3675  
Knightline Advertising Joe T. Kovach (805) 964-0881 joetk79@cox.net 

CALLING COMMITTEE-COLUMBIAN YEAR 2012-2013 

Abels-Bunke Mary Arnoult (805) 964-6324 maryarnoult@cox.net 
Cabrera-De Ponce Vacant (805) 683-4546  
Diani-Hazher Evelina Curzan (805) 964-4493 dutchevy@cox.net 
Hernandez-Lima Patty Salcedo (805) 245-2545 patty_lopez@hotmail.com 
Liponi-Modugno Jacqueline Knauss (805) 964-2442 jackie@gvoptical.com 
Moiso-Nungaray Elaine McNamara (805) 964-4526 billmcnamara@alum.mit.edu 
Osborne-Ruiz Chawa Ramirez (805) 964-3775  
Salcedo-Turney Julie Sanchez (805) 964-3398  
Uhte-Znovena Vacant    
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